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The Honorable Larry Gossett






February 1, 2011
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is the final 2010 supplemental budget ordinance.  The ordinance provides $1,068,500 from the General Fund for two departments that have overspent their 2010 appropriations: the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention due to overtime spending, and the State Auditor due to incorrectly charging 2010 budget for work occurring in 2009.  As of the close of the 13th month, General Fund sales tax, property tax and fee revenue are reported higher than budgeted.  Together they will provide the needed funds for these supplemental appropriations and to maintain King County’s 6% undesignated reserve.  The ordinance includes an emergency clause in order to meet the schedule for year-end accounting entries.
Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) - $975,000

In October 2010, DAJD projected a $2 million over expenditure of its overtime budget, driven primarily by increases in the psychiatric population and by costs from backfilling military leave, which amounted to $986,000 in 2010, not including benefits or differential pay.  This last item is unbudgeted.  The department anticipated that $1.3 million of the projected over expenditure could be covered by savings in other account lines, and requested a $700,000 supplemental appropriation, which Council approved in the second omnibus supplemental ordinance.
At year end, DAJD’s overtime was $2 million over budget as projected; however, due to an oversight in year-end projections and because the anticipated savings were not achieved in the other account lines, the department exceeded its appropriation by $975,000.  Contributing to DAJD’s over expenditure was a $716,000 disappropriation in the first omnibus related to reductions in the Facilities Management Division central rates.  This disappropriation was not posted in ARMS during the supplemental planning period and was not updated in DAJD’s budget monitoring tool.  The department did not account for this reduction when projecting its supplemental need in October.  In addition, DAJD was not able to achieve the projected savings in other accounts.

To avoid future over expenditure of budget appropriation, DAJD will take a more aggressive approach to budget monitoring and institute controls on spending in 2011.  The department will set monthly/quarterly targets based on trends and averages for each division, and will schedule monthly roundtable discussions with the Senior Management Group.  This will be a structured discussion regarding budget status, year-end projections and trends at the division level, where each division will report on its financial status and potential watch areas, and provide the department Director and leadership team with an opportunity to ask questions and provide direction for follow-up.  On a quarterly basis for 2011, DAJD will invite Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (OPSB) staff to attend these discussions, ask questions and provide an outside assessment of budget status and issues.  DAJD will also pursue more timely reporting and financial snapshots that will provide early warnings that may lead to increased control, such as freezes on training, supplies and hiring.  The department will hold managers accountable for their budgets and enhance communication on major issues and trends.   
Finally, DAJD will explore establishing an internal team to identify, recommend, and implement ways to reduce overtime and other costs.  This effort would work in tandem with overall objectives for the department/divisions (e.g. caps or targets on overtime) from Senior Management to build capacity internally for continuous improvement, as well as complement “best practice” research and recommendations from the proviso efforts.
State Auditor - $93,500
Additional audit costs were incurred in 2010 due to work on a prior year's audit that was paid for in early 2010 with 2010 budget.  The prior year showed a savings compared to budget and it was not clear at that time that there were additional bills yet to pay for 2009.  The end result is that 2010 was overcharged for work that should have been charged to 2009 or the funds should have been reappropriated from 2009 to 2010. 
Fiscal notes are included in the transmittal package.  
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9727.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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cc:
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  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (OPSB)

Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, OPSB

Budget Supervisors and Analysts, OPSB

Claudia Balducci, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
